
 

 

 

   
 

February 2010 Progress Report on the  

Deconstruction of 130 Liberty Street 

 
Deconstruction Status  

 

As of March 4, 2010, contractor Bovis Lend Lease is continuing deconstruction of the 

21
st
 floor. Removal of concrete on that floor is 94% complete. Removal of steel beams on 

that floor is 80% complete. Work has started on the 20
th

 floor steel columns. Since 

deconstruction resumed in mid-November workers have removed the remaining half of 

the 27
th

 floor as well as the 26
th

, 25
th

, 24
th

, 23
rd

, 22
nd

, and now a significant portion of the 

21
st
 floor. 

 

During the month of February New York City accumulated the most snow in recorded 

history.  Due to severe weather restrictions, work at 130 Liberty Street was stopped six 

times.  The days that deconstruction work was cancelled due to weather conditions were 

the 6
th

, 10
th

 11
th

 13
th

, 25
th

, and 26
th

 of February. 

 

The hoist was lowered from servicing the 17
th

 floor to servicing the 15
th

 floor. The 

standpipe was lowered from the 20
th

 floor to the 19
th

 floor.  Carpenters have installed 

scaffolding protection for the 19
th

 and 18
th

 floors and are continuing the installation of 

scaffolding protection on the 17
th

 floor.  

 

Below is a photo gallery marking the progress of Deconstruction on 130 

Liberty Street during the Month of February 2010. 



 
Work at 130 Liberty Street as of February 5, 2010. 

 

 

 
Work at 130 Liberty as of February 17, 2010 

 



 
Work at 130 Liberty Street as of February 23, 2010. 


